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	State Budget Update

There has been much discussion recently in Sacramento regarding the impact of the recent election on transportation funding.  The passage of Propositions 22 and 26 could have a significant impact on the state budget and transportation funding. Specifically Proposition 26, could invalidate all or parts of the legislation passed this year which eliminated the sales tax on gas and replaced that revenue with an increase in the gas tax.  Additionally, Governor Schwarzenegger, has proposed a series of measures to address the current year deficit.  While it is expected that the Legislature will postpone consideration of major budget issues until the Governor-elect presents his budget proposal in January, one element of Governor Schwarzenegger’s proposal is being discussed by the Legislature.  That proposal involves transferring vehicle weight fees to the General Fund for debt service and using gas tax revenue to replace the weight fees.  We have attached to this brief an excerpt from the Legislative Analyst Office review of the Governor’s Special Session Proposal, which describes the weight fee proposal but also has a very concise summary of the potential impact of the Propositions.  Lastly, today, the Governor-elect hosted a summit with the Legislature and local government officials to discuss broader issues with the State budget. 

Metro staff have been engaged in discussions with a variety of stakeholders and will provide an update at tomorrow’s Board meeting.

http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/101208_LAO_Special_Session_Excerpt.pdf
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